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Two missing boys and elderly woman reunited with their families

Islamabad Capital Police Sihala and Bhara Kahu police station teams reunited two missing boys and elderly woman with their families, a public relation officer said.

According to the details, the Sihala police station team received an application from a citizen in which he stated that his sons namely Musa and Yousaf had been missing and could not be traced despite hectic efforts by family members.

Upon receiving the application, the Sihala police station team used technical and human resources and successfully traced the missing boys and reunited them safely with their family.

While on “Pucar-15” call, the Bhara Kahu police team shifts an elderly woman namely Ghulam Zahra using technical and human resources and successfully traced her family and reunited her safely with his family member.

The families appreciated the police team's efforts and appreciated the Islamabad Capital Police for immediate assistance.

Citizens are urged to dial“Pucar-15" or report via the "ICT-15 App" regarding any suspicious person or activity. Protection of life and property of citizens is among the top priorities of the Islamabad Capital Police.


